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JUNE 1, 1944 
 

CLUB MEETING VENUE ALTERATION 
 

Folded typewritten Letter notifying a change in venue for the Club Meeting scheduled on June 

4th. 5c Rizal Imperf Heroes issue affixed and tied with 'Post Your Mail Early' Slogan Cancel. 

Philippine Philatelic Club purple handstamp on Front. 
 

 
 

MESSAGE 
 

Greetings! Kasama – 
 

Our meeting on Sunday, June 4, 2ill be held at the Manila Cafe, at Plaza Cervantes (near the 

Bank of the PI) instead of at the New Escolta Drug Store, as originally scheduled. Luncheon 

and Auction with a particular mention to the lecture to be given by Kasama Carceller, go as 

originally announced, rain or shine. If you have not yet made your reservatgion for the 

“lechonada”, please ring up Kasama Laguardia, Tel. 2-32-96 or 2-37-37. 
 

Meeting starts @ 9am. Needless to state you are a genuine Kasama, and so, be sure to 

attend. 
 

Signed 

Secretary 
 

FLASH! … Increase on registry fees goes into effect on June 1, 1944, as announced by the 

Manila Post Office. The increase is from 12c to 20c. – PPC 

 
Nigel Gooding Collection 


